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PER CURIAM:

Brian Maguire appeals the district court's order dismissing
his petition for a writ of mandamus.  This matter is before the
court on its own motion for summary disposition on the basis that
the issues presented are so insubstantial as to not merit further
proceedings.

Maguire argues that the district court erred by
misapprehending the petition he filed under rule 65B(d)(2)(D) as
a petition under rule 65C of the Utah Rules of Civil Procedure. 
However, in responding to Maguire's petition the district court
complied with the Utah Supreme Court's transfer order that
expressly directed the district court to consider the petition as
a post-conviction petition under rule 65C(b).  The district court
complied with the supreme court's order and determined that
Maguire was not entitled to relief under rule 65C for various
reasons, including that the Post-Conviction Remedies Act does not
apply to "actions taken by the Board of Pardons and Parole," Utah
Code Ann. § 78B-9-102(2)(c) (2008).  Because the petition was
directed at the Board of Pardons and Parole and because the
supreme court ordered that the petition be construed as a
petition for post-conviction relief, the district court correctly
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dismissed the case, and this court cannot reach the issues
underlying Maguire's petition in this appeal.

Affirmed.
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